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I waited until the  last possible minute to share this month´s newsletter as it is with mixed emotions that I write 
my final message as the principal of École Olds Elementary School. I am sad to leave this great school 
community, but am filled with an overwhelming sense of pride and appreciation for the incredible journey we 
have shared. While I know that things will continue to move forward, and that the staff, students and school 
community are being left in good hands, it is incredibly difficult to say goodbye, so I won´t. Instead, I will say 
thank you and see you soon. 

Over the past years, we have built a strong and vibrant school community, one that thrives on collaboration, 
dedication, and a shared commitment to the success and well-being of our students. Together, we have 
fostered an environment that embraces diversity, encourages creativity, and promotes lifelong learning. 
Whether it be a simple good morning at the crosswalk, a meeting to resolve a concern, or collaboration during 
an event such as the pandemic, there is no other community I would rather be on the journey with.  

To the exceptional teachers, educational assistants and support staff members of École Olds Elementary 
School, I extend my heartfelt appreciation. Your unwavering dedication to our students' growth and 
development is truly inspiring. You have gone above and beyond to create engaging, caring and inclusive 
classrooms, nurturing the potential in each and every child. Your passion and tireless efforts have made a 
profound impact on the lives of our students. Thank you for sharing your trust, your heads and your hearts. I 
truly hope that someday each of you will see yourself the way my eyes and heart see you.  

I would also like to acknowledge the incredible current and former students of École Olds Elementary School. 
Your enthusiasm, curiosity, and eagerness to learn have made every day a joy. It has been a privilege to 
witness your growth, resilience, and accomplishments. You have continually amazed me with your talents, 
kindness, and the unique perspectives each of you bring to our school community. I have loved watching you 
grow academically, socially, and emotionally. Thank you for sharing your hugs, your smiles, and your energy. I 
hope you are as proud of yourselves as I am of you! I cannot wait to see what amazing things are in store for 
your futures - Let your greatness shine!

To the parents, guardians, and families, thank you for entrusting me with the education and well-being of your 
children. Your support, involvement, and partnership have been invaluable. Together, we have created a 
strong foundation for students' success, both academically and personally. Thank you for sharing your most 
loved people and allowing us to love them too. Please know that the memories created with your children will 
forever hold a special place in my heart. I am immensely grateful for the trust you have placed in me and for 
the privilege of being a small part of their educational journey.



I would also like to share my gratitude with the extended École Olds Elementary School community - local 
businesses, organizations, volunteers, and community leaders. Your generous contributions and 
unwavering support have enhanced our students' educational experiences and created countless 
opportunities for growth. Thank you for always having our students in mind, and for the opportunities to be 
part of this great community. 

As I move on to a new chapter in my journey, I leave knowing that ÉOES will continue to flourish under the 
guidance of our exceptional staff and the support of our dedicated community. The spirit of collaboration 
and commitment to excellence that defines Chinook´s Edge School Division and École Olds Elementary 
School will undoubtedly lead to even greater achievements in the future.

It has been an honour and a privilege to serve as the principal of École Olds Elementary School for the past 
six years. The memories we have created together will forever hold a special place in my heart. Thank you 
for the cherished moments, the laughter, and the shared successes.

I would like to extend my warmest wishes to all of you for a restful and joyful summer. May it be filled with 
love, laughter, and cherished moments with your loved ones. I have every confidence that the upcoming 
school year will bring new opportunities for growth and success.

Thank you once again for being an integral part of my remarkable journey and allowing me to be a small 
part of yours.

See you soon ♥. 

Margo Nygard, Principal

You will be missed Ms. Nygard, Margo, co-worker, Principal 
and friend. Thank you for the years of dedication and 

leadership you have given to Ecole Olds Elementary School.
Wishing you all the very best with your new position and good 

luck on your new journey.





PAY SCHOOL FEES ONLINE 

Chinook’s Edge School Division is pleased to 
offer the opportunity to pay student fees 
electronically. The online payment program 
provides a convenient payment option that 
saves time. You can make secure online 
payments by credit or debit card any time and 
receive a receipt. 

Safe. Secure. Simple. 

Signing up only takes a moment. Here is how it 
works: 

1. Go to: 
https://www.studentquickpay.com/chinook/ 
or find the link on the Chinook’s Edge Website 
at www.chinooksedge.ab.ca 

2. Take a few minutes to register and create an 
account for your child(ren). 

3. Review and pay your child’s fees using direct 
online payment. This is the last month to do 
so. All unpaid fees will go to collections.

If you are having technical issues with your 
parent account please email 
feesupport@cesd73.ca for assistance. 

The fee schedule can be found on the 
Chinook’s Edge website, www.cesd73.ca , 
Menu, Students and Parents, School Fees. 
Scroll down to Olds, and find École Olds 
Elementary School. 

If you have any questions please call the 
school. Fee waivers are also found on the 
Chinook’s Edge website, under Menu, Students 
and Parents, then on the left, click on the arrow 
beside School Fees.

Dropping off & Picking Up Your Child

Morning Drop Off
● Morning bell rings at 8:35am. Students can be 

dropped off at the school no earlier than 8:25am 
and head towards their classroom area.

● If you will be later than 8:35am, please have your 
child use the front entrance, as all other doors will 
be locked.

After School Pick Up
● All student will be dismissed at 3:10pm. Students 

will exit to their predetermined meeting spots, 
buses or walk home.

Our Bell Schedule

Sometimes it is hard to know when is best to pick your 
child up for an appointment so below, please find our 
current bell schedule:

8:35am Start of Class

10:10am-10:23am All grades go out

11:40am-12:10pm Lunch recess for Gr. 3-4

12:20pm-12:50pm Lunch recess for Gr. K-2

1:55pm-2:08pm All grades go out

3:10pm Dismissal

Please remember that all students need to be 
picked up at 3:10pm. Thank you!

https://www.studentquickpay.com/chinook/


Ms. Munchinsky: June 2023 

In May our students enjoyed three amazing performances.  The Sturgeon Composite 
High School Band did a wonderful job of performing their songs and showing us their 
instruments.  They also had a small but talented choir and an incredible drum line which 
was very loud but so impressive!   The Kiwanis Performing Arts Society brought Duffle 
Bag Theatre to us and they performed Peter Pan.  Three of our students and one staff 
member also showed us their fabulous acting skills as they were called up on stage to 
become a part of the show.  This program was very fun to watch and we hope to have 
this group return to our school in the future.  Finally, our own grade 4 students also 
dazzled us with their presentation of “Why We Sing”.  They did a fantastic job of 
their singing and instrument playing to show us what excellent musicians they have 
become.  

Some of you may already know that there will be some changes in the music room.  
Next year I will be taking a leave of absence and Mrs. Koch will be the music teacher 
at Olds Elementary.  Mrs. Koch is very excited to be coming into this position and we 
know that she will do a terrific job of continuing the fine music program at our school. 

I wish you all a safe and happy summer!



We are just one week away from the tally of our Quarter 
Mile Challenge!  Funds raised through this fundraiser will 
go towards playground upgrades.  Please bring in your 
quarters by June 8!

SPORTS DAY is Thursday, June 8!

Parent Council is running the infamous Face 

Painting Station this year and we will need parent 

volunteers!  The more volunteers, the quicker the 

line up will go and then the kids can get to more 

stations!  We have stencils and easy directions 

so anyone can be a face painter!!

Please contact us to sign up.  It is such a fun day 

for the kids and they'll love seeing you there!



FUN LUNCH
Thank you to our fun lunch volunteers in May!

We are looking forward to all of our Hot Lunches coming up in June:

Chubb’s Eats   June 2nd
Beef Burritos June 9th
Dairy Queen - Burgers June 16th
Boston Pizza - Pizza or Pasta June 23rd 

We are already looking towards and planning exciting events for the next school 

year.  We are currently looking for a Treasurer to help on the board and we are 

always welcoming general board members. Please contact 

chair@eoesparentcouncil.com for more information or to get involved!

The last Parent Council / Fundraising Society Meeting for this school year 

is being held virtually on Wednesday, June 7 at noon.  Please email 

chair@eoesparentcouncil.com for the link to join!

We would like to thank each and every volunteer who helped with our fundraisers 

and events this school year.  We couldn't have done it without you.

We hope everyone has a wonderful summer and we will see you in September!

Brandy Thompson, Chair

April Mattson, Co-Chair













Thank you to all staff, students 
and parents for a wonderful 

school year. We want to wish all 
of you a beautiful summer with 
lots of fun, rest and time with 
family and friends. See you in 

September 2023.



 Chinook’s Edge Staff are planning ahead for the upcoming 
year:

In Mid August Chinook’s Edge will be sending home your Annual 
Demographic Update which will be called  “Annual Re Enrollment 
and Consents” for the 2023-2024 year. The form will need to be 
completed and submitted prior to the start of the school year.

The form will ensure your registration and certain consents for the 
upcoming school year  
We have combined forms together into one to make the start of 
the school year a little easier for you.

The form contains a Walking field trip, Technology,  Media 
and FOIP consents that has to be completed every year 
before your child can participate in these activities,

We are wanting parents and guardians to ensure that they can 
sign into their PowerSchool parent portal account before the end 
of the year.  If you are having troubles with your username or 
password, please contact your school before the end of May to 
get help.

This is for all  Kindergarten to grade 12 students 

If you have verified that you can signed in, please disregard this 
message

              PowerSchool Parent Portal

https://powerschool.cesd73.ca/public/home.html
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